From: Gwendolyn DeFrank <gwendf49@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 13, 2017 5:00 PM
To: Sidney Hill
Subject: Comments on the Proposed Sandoval County Oil and Gas Ordinance

To our honorable commissioners:

Please do not pass this ordinance which endangers the property values of our whole
community, as well as threatening the purity of our air, water, and land. My husband
and | have done a lot of research on the subject. | don't have time to write an
exhaustive email on all the dangers, but the concrete linings in the pipes do leak, 5% in
the first year, and can pollute our water supply. The fumes from the process are
toxic...why do we want to breathe it? These operations should be miles from any
communities and from the aquifer.

Thank you.

Sincerely, Gwen and David DeFrank (Rio Rancho)
366-4494



